
Octoer11, 2022 
 

Regular Meeting & 2 Public Hearings 
 

1. Tentative Budget 
2. Fire and Ambulance 

 
Supervisor Van Winkler opened the Regular meeting at 7:30 and led those present in the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 

 
Present were: Councilmen John Armstrong, Councilman Jeffrey Crockett, & Councilman Leslie Miller, 
Town Clerk Anna Halkowich and Highway Supt. Darryl Aney. 
Also present were Glenn Armstrong, Rick Spencer, Mayor of Richfield Springs, Chad Stone, Fire Chief 
and Mark Elderkin, Ambulance Squad. 

 
Supervisor Van Winkler opened the PUBLIC HEARING on the Tentative Budget at 735 pm. 

Supervisor Van Winkler opened the Public Hearing on the Fire & Ambulance Contract at 7:40 pm. 

Motion by L. Miller and second by J. Armstrong to accept the August minutes. 

All – Aye D. Peplinski – absent 
 

Motion was made by J. Armstrong and second by L. Miller to accept the Supervisor’s report. 
 

All – Aye D. Peplinski - absent 
 

Motion by J. Crockett and second by J. Armstrong to accept the Town Clerk’s report. 
 

All – Aye D. Peplinski - absent 
 

Mr. Spencer, Mr. Elderkin and Mr. Stone spoke briefly about our coverage and the status of services with the Village of 
Rcihfield Springs and the Fire & Ambulance coverage for the Town of Warren. 

 
A report on the Hazard Mitigation Plan by J. Armstrong and J. Crockett. 

 
No changes were made to the Tentative budget. Budget Officer Van Winkler presented the Tentative 
Budget for 2023 to the Board. The date for the November meeting on the 2023 Budget will be November 
9th, Wen., instead of the usual Thursday after Election Day. This will be held in conjunction with our 
regular meeting for November. Motion by L. Miller and second by J. Crockett to close the Public Hearing 
on the Budget at 7:35 pm were made by L. Miller and J. Crockett. 

 
All – Aye D. Peplinski – absent 

 
At 7:51 the Public Hearing on the Fire and Ambulance Contract was closed on a motion by L. Miller and second by J. 
Armstrong. 

All – Aye D. Peplinski – absent 



 

Mr. Aney reported that he went to the Town of Westmoreland to look at a grader advertised by 
Auctions International. He purchased this piece of machinery. 

 
Budget transfers were made: 

 

From: Account $$ To: Account $$ 
 A1620.4 1,000.00  A1620.45 1,000.00 
 DA5110.4 20,000.00  DA5142.4 20,000.00 

 
Motion by L. Miller and second by J. Armstrong to pay General Accounts 78 – 85 in the amount of 
$3,184.92. 

 
All – Aye D. Peplinski - absent 

 
Motion by L. Miller and second by J. Crockett to pay Highway Accounts 148 – 162 in the amount of 
$60,291.16. 

 
All – Aye D. Peplinski – absent 

Motion by J. Crockett and second by J. Armstrong to adjourn. 

All – Aye D. Peplinski - absent 
 

Meeting adjourned at 10:45 
 
 
 

Respectfully submitted by Anna K. Halkowich, Town Clerk 
 

NEXT MEETING NOVEMBER 9TH 


